WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 6 AUGUST 2018


Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 6 August 2018 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor G James (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, R Bowrah, W Brown, R Henley, J Hunt, J Lloyd, B Shepherd, V Stock-Williams and J Thorne
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Gill Croucher (Assistant Clerk)
63. APOLOGIES

Councillors Battishill, A Govier, M Lithgow, J Reed and Russel-Cairns
64. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Hunt and Thorne declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.

Councillors Bowrah, Brown, Hunt, James and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council.
65. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – WELLINGTON EAST WARD

Reported that Wayne Battishill had been elected as a councillor to represent the Wellington East Ward.
66. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings of Planning and Council on 2 July 2018 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.

67. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor and Deputy Mayor submitted reports on the engagements they had undertaken since the last meeting. 

68. POLICE REPORT 
PCSO Vicky Henderson submitted the monthly report on crime statistics for the town.
69. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) Isabel Ward reported that Wellington in Bloom group would be placing a sign on the railings at Lancer Court drawing attention to the fact that it was maintaining the plants in that area.

(Councillor Henley arrived at the meeting at 7.15p.m.)

(b) Jane McManus drew attention to the problems caused to visually impaired pedestrians, users of mobility scooters and push chairs by inappropriate siting of A Boards in the town centre shopping area.

The Town Clerk drew attention to the County Council’s policy on A Boards. It was also agreed to refer the matter to the Town Centre Working Party.

(c) David Brown asked if a number of redundant road signs could be removed.

(d) Diana Land asked if the special Council meeting to discuss the Gladman Appeal in relation to land at Bagley Road would be open to the public. (She was advised that it would)

70. GRANTS

(a) Reminiscence Learning

An application for a grant of £3,000 had been received from Reminiscence Learning.

A grant would support two areas of its work. The successful community sessions at Tonedale Mill for people with dementia and their carers/family members and “Forest School plus”, a new initiative that aimed to provide activities for more active adults with dementia. The total cost of these two areas of work is estimated to be £5,900

The application had been considered earlier in the evening by the Finance Committee. This organisation and the work it carried out locally were well known to the Town Council. The Committee felt that it would be a suitable candidate for entering into a Service Level Agreement. The Town Council would then guarantee a level of funding for the next three years and the development of the organisations aims would be closely monitored to see that it was achieving those aims and developing further. 

The Committee had recommended that a SLA be entered into for funding of £3,000 for the next three years.

RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed.
(b) Campaign for Sustainable Transport in the Taunton Area

An application for a grant of £500 had been received from this Group. The Group was set up to focus on local transport issues. It proposed to produce a comprehensive map of all the bus routes (and useful onward connections) available from the Wellington/Taunton area. The total cost of the map would be £650.

The application had been considered earlier in the evening by the Finance Committee who had recommended that as this information was being made available by the County Council through a Transport portal such a map would be a duplication of information and that the application be refused.
RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed.
71. ERECTION OF UP TO 205 DWELLINGS AND UP TO 60 APARTMENTS WITH CARE (CLASS C2), WITH PUBLIC OPEN SPACE, LANDSCAPING, SUSTAINABLE DRAINAGE SYSTEM AND VEHICULAR ACCESS POINTS FROM EXETER ROAD ON LAND TO THE WEST OF BAGLEY ROAD, ROCKWELL GREEN

TDBC, as Local Planning Authority, withdrew its objection to this proposal at the recent Planning Inquiry and invited the Inspector to grant planning permission.

This decision had a number of major implications for future development in and around Wellington. Councillor Richard Parrish, the TDBC Portfolio Holder for Planning Policy and Transportation and Tim Burton, Assistant Director, Planning and Environment had agreed to attend a special meeting of the Council at 5.30p.m. on Monday 13 August 2018. This would give them an opportunity to explain why the appeal had collapsed, the implications for existing policies and strategies and what needed to be done next.
RESOLVED that the arrangements be noted.
72. REPORT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR
The annual report of the Internal Auditor was submitted. The report raised a number of points including the level of balances currently held by the Council, its procedure for awarding grants, payments via the internet, the use of a debit card, the possible purchase of an accounting system and a new payments and receipts format.

RESOLVED that the report of the Internal Auditor be noted and acted upon where appropriate.
73. FENCING, THE CAUSEWAY, BASINS

Reported that a quotation in the sum of £2,180.00 plus vat had been accepted. The work would start very shortly.
RESOLVED that the information be noted.

74. ELECTORAL REVIEW OF SOMERSET WEST AND TAUNTON

Formal notification had now been received from the Local Government Boundary Commission regarding consultation on the draft recommendations for new ward boundaries for the new local authority.

When the Town Council considered this in May, it informed TDBC that in view of its quite clear separate identity, it would like to see a separate ward created for Rockwell Green. As a result, TDBC had amended the proposals for the warding of Wellington as requested.  The name of Wellington South had been proposed rather than Wellington West, as the area referred to was actually in the south not the west.

In TDBC’s original submissions, the Council asked the LGBCE for any new Wellington town schemes to be coterminous with that proposed for the warding scheme for the new district council.

However, the plans indicated that for some reason they were not – the Commission seemed to have used the existing county council electoral division ward boundaries rather than the new district boundaries and that would be confusing as the town and district councils are held at the same time so this would proves very confusing for all concerned.
TDBC would therefore be suggesting that any formal response should include the following requests:

‘Having looked at the proposal for the revised Wellington Town Council arrangements in paragraph 81 and comparing that with the new arrangements proposed for the District Council, we strongly prefer the  new warding scheme for Wellington Town Council be coterminous with that for the District Council as set out in paragraphs 57, 58 and 59 of the LGBCE recommendations’

RESOLVED that the views of TDBC be supported and the LGBCE be advised accordingly.
75. REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 2019 AND BEYOND

Currently Wellington marked Remembrance Sunday each year with a Parade and Service in the Park in the afternoon.  

The Mayor (Councillor Gary James) felt that following the transformation of TDBC there may be an appetite for a change in how we hold Remembrance Sunday. He felt that Wellington, as one of the largest towns in the area, should show its gratitude to the Fallen as the nation did at 11 a.m. in the Park rather than as we have traditionally done in the afternoon of Remembrance Sunday.
REOLVED that a consultation exercise be undertaken to ascertain the views of the local community. Those views be then discussed with the local Branch of the Royal British legion prior to a report being submitted to Council.
76. TOWN CENTRE WORKING GROUP

A meeting of the Town Centre Working Group took place on 3 July 2018. 

The notes of that meeting were submitted.
RESOLVED that the report be noted.
77. PLAYING PITCH STRATEGY STEERING GROUP

Stuart Todd Associates had been appointed to provide support and guidance to help implement improvements to playing pitch provision in the town based on the recommendations made in the TDBC Playing Pitch Strategy 2016-2028.

Stuart Todd had now made a presentation containing a number of options to the Steering Group. Once he had received comments from all the stakeholders he will then finalise the report and make a presentation to the Council. Consideration could then be given to whether or not to continue on to Phase 2.
RESOLVED that the report be noted and arrangements be made to present the final report to the Council.
78.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2018 to 31 May 2018 was £216,996 and the expenditure for the same period was £85,876. A detailed explanation of the figures was given.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed.
79. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:-
(a) HMRC - £73.12  – July 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £140.87 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Chess - £99.26 – Telephone and broadband

(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning

(g) Cllr Lloyd - £35.55 – Travel allowance

(h) EDF - £229.77 – Electricity supply 28 Fore Street

(i) Stonehenge Masonry - £700 – Balance for War Memorial plaque

(j) RBL Poppy Appeal - £18.50 – Wreath for Armed Forces Day

(k) Matthew Mitchell (mtmit) – £200 – Computer repair
(Councillor Thorne declared a personal interest in the above payment as a friend of the payee)
(l) TDBC - £90 – Call out – Longforth Road toilets

(m) ID Verde - £3,586.37 – Cleaning Longforth Rd toilets (Apr – June)

(n) ID Verde - £697.92 – Paint and materials for work around town centre

(o) ID Verde - £222.60 - Supply & install bicycle hoops

(p) Sign of the Times Ltd - £250.80 – WW1 Centenary Plaque

(q) BJ Howe - £810 – Internal Audit 2017/18
(r) EDF - £68.39 – Rackfield Street Lighting
The meeting ended at 8 p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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